
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

29 November 2024 

 

 

Dear Ratepayer 
 
Proposed Special Rate Variation and Minimum Rate Increase 

Like many councils across NSW, Gunnedah Shire Council is facing the difficulty of maintaining its infrastructure 
and services within our existing income levels. Our long-term financial projections show that we are currently 
operating with an average $3.1 million annual deficit in the General Fund. 

This essentially means that we are spending $3.1 million per annum less than we should be to maintain our 
assets and services to our current targeted service levels. 

The Gunnedah Shire is a wonderful place to live, work and visit and maintaining our assets and services is 
essential to retaining the high quality of life we enjoy as residents, businesses, investors and tourists.  

Council recently undertook an extensive community engagement process regarding a potential Special Rate 
Variation (SRV) driven by a need to address our financial and asset sustainability. 

The additional income generated by the SRV would ensure Council has sufficient funds to maintain and renew 
its assets and address the backlog of works. 

We have listened to the community’s feedback and, at a meeting held on 6 November 2024, Council made the 
difficult but necessary decision to proceed with an application to the Independent Pricing and Regulatory 
Tribunal of NSW (IPART) for a Special Rate Variation that is an overall 37.67% cumulative increase to be 
implemented over two years and retained permanently, comprised of: 
• A capped 15% increase per year or 32.25% cumulative increase applied to the Residential, Business, 

Farmland rating categories, and 
• An 85.13% cumulative increase applied to the Mining rating category. 

At the same meeting, Council also resolved to: 
• make application to increase Minimum rates in line with the proposed SRV, and  
• strive to achieve $930,000 of savings and efficiency gains over the next three years along with a report to 

Council each May to outline progress. 

If Council’s application is successful, the SRV would be implemented over the 2025/26 and 2026/27 financial 
years. 

The current SRV proposal is lower for Residential, Business, Farmland rating categories than what was previously 
consulted on. In the original SRV proposal, these rating categories would have experienced an increase of 38.88% 
over two years. Under the revised SRV proposal we have been able to reduce the burden for these rating 
categories by 6.63% to 32.25% over two years. 

Whilst there was strong support for no SRV indicated in the community feedback, there was equally strong 
support for levels of service to at least be maintained or even improved, which is not possible without an SRV. 

  














